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March 10, 2017
MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
No. 2017 = 45

TO : ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY AND MUNICIPAL MAYORS,
ARMM REGIONAL GOVERNOR, PRESIDING OFFICERS OF THE
SANGGUNIANS, DILG REGIONAL DIRECTORS AND OTHERS
CONCERNED

SUBJECT : ENJOINING PARTICIPATION IN THE FNF-KAYA NATIN SCHOOL OF
LEADERSHIP AND GOVERNANCE

The School of Leadership and Governance is a program of the FNF-Kaya Natin Movement
that aims to train and develop young local government leaders to become effective, ethical
and empowering public servants. Forty (40) incumbent local legislators aged 21-35 years
old will be admitted to the program. It will run for Six Months with the participants attending a
two-day seminar workshop every other month in Metro Manila.

In view of the above, and upon the request of Mr. Harvey Keh from the Kaya Natin
Movement for Good Governance and Ethical Leadership, all Local Chief Executives are
enjoined to allow the participation of their Vice-Governors, Vice-Mayors, Provincial Board
Members, City/Municipal Councilors, who are aged 21-35 years old, to the said Program, on
official business, upon submission of application forms and Updated Resumes or Curriculum
Vitae, subject to the evaluation of the FNF Assessment Team.

Food and workshop materials are free of charge. However, payment of traveling expenses,
and board and lodging will be shouldered by the participant, and may be authorized in
accordance with, and subject to applicable limitations prescribed in COA Circular No. 2012-
003 dated October 29, 2012, chargeable against available local funds and to the usual
accounting and auditing requirements, and to all pertinent laws, rules and regulations.

Chosen participants are also tasked to craft their respective Re-entry Action Plans (ReAP)
upon the completion of the training program to be implemented once they return to their
workstations.

Interested prospective participants may send their letters of application with their updated
Curriculum Vitae with a recent photo to kayanatin.applications@gmail.com on or before
March 17, 2017. For more information, they may call (02) 518 — 0021.
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